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voters of the town of Dartmouth at its next annual town meeting 
in the form of the following question which shall be placed on 
the official ballot to be used for the election of town officers at 
said meeting:- "Shall an act passed by the General Court in the 
year nineteen hundred and seventy-six, entitled 'An act providing 
that the office of chief of police of the town of Dartmouth shall 
be exempt from civil service laws and rules', be accepted"? If a 
majority of the votes in answer to said question is in the affirma
tive, then this act shall there upon take full effect, but not other
wise. 

Approved October 27, 1976. 

C h a p . 5 4 6 . A N A C T CLARIFYING T H E LAW G O V E R N I N G T H E AP

P O I N T M E N T OF CERTAIN POSITIONS IN THE SERVICE OF 
THE DEPARTMENT OF MENTAL HEALTH. 

Be it enacted, etc., as follows: 
Chapter 31 of the General Laws is hereby amended by striking 

out section 42, as most recently amended by section 121 of chap
ter 835 of the acts of 1974, and inserting in place thereof the 
following section:-

Section 42. Appointments of treasurers, stewards, regional 
business managers, business managers, directors of engineering 
services at the soldiers' home in Massachusetts, directors of busi
ness services at the soldiers' home in Massachusetts, adjutants 
and assistant adjutants in the service of the commonwealth may 
be made in accordance with the provisions of this chapter, or at 
the discretion of the appointing authority, as appointments ex
empt from the provisions of this chapter. 

If an appointing authority proposes to fill a vacancy in the 
office of treasurer, steward, regional business manager, business 
manager, director of engineering services at the soldiers' home in 
Massachusetts, director of business services at the soldiers' home 
in Massachusetts, adjutant or assistant adjutant in the service of 
the commonwealth, as an appointment exempt from the provi
sions of this chapter, he shall certify to the administrator the 
name of a person believed to be competent by reason of training 
and experience to fill the vacancy and shall give the administra
tor such information concerning the proposed appointee as the 
administrator may require. The administrator shall immediately 
make a careful inquiry into the qualifications of the proposed 
appointee and if he is satisfied that the appointee is a competent 
person, with the requisite qualifications, he shall notify the ap
pointing authority that the appointment is approved. Upon re
ceipt of such notice the appointment shall take effect, subject to 
the provisions of law relating to the filing of bonds by the treas
urers of institutions. If the administrator does not, within thirty 
days after the appointee is certified to him, notify the appointing 
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authority of his approval, the appointment shall be void. No 
person appointed under this section in accordance with the ap
pointing authority's discretionary powers to exempt the appoint
ment from the provisions of this chapter shall be classified under 
the civil service law and rules, and if said person has permanent 
civil service status in a position in the department at the time of 
such exempt appointment, he shall be notified in writing by the 
appointing authority that his civil service status is terminated. A 
copy of such notification shall be filed with the administrator. 

Approved October 27, 1976. 

Chap. 547. AN ACT RELATIVE TO THE INVESTMENT OF INSURANCE 
COMPANIES. 

Be it enacted, etc., as follows: 
SECTION 1. Paragraph 2 of section 63 of chapter 175 of the 

General Laws, as most recently amended by section 11 of chapter 
391 of the acts of 1968 is hereby amended by striking out clause 
(b) and inserting in place thereof the following clause:-

(b) In the bonds or notes of any county, city, school or water 
district, or other political subdivision, located in any other state 
in the United States, and having a population, according to the 
last national or state census preceding the date of such invest
ment, of more than twenty-five thousand inhabitants, provided 
that such notes or bonds are legally authorized and are a direct 
obligation of the county, city, school or water district or political 
subdivision issuing the same. 

SECTION 2. Said section 63 of said chapter 175 is hereby fur
ther amended by striking out paragraph 4, as amended by section 
3 of chapter 266 of the acts of 1947, and inserting in place 
thereof the following paragraph:-

4. In the bonds, notes or other evidences of indebtedness of 
any corporation primarily engaged in public transportation which 
is incorporated or located wholly or in part in the common
wealth, or in the bonds, notes or other evidences of indebtedness 
of any corporation primarily engaged in public transportation 
which is located wholly or in part in any state of the United 
States, whose capital stock equals at least one third of its funded 
indebtedness, which has paid regularly for the five years next 
preceding the date of such investment all interest charges on said 
funded indebtedness, and which has paid regularly for such per
iod dividends of at least four per cent per annum upon all its 
issues of capital stock, or whose net earnings available for 
fixed charges during each of any three, including the last two, of 
the five fiscal years next preceding the date of investment, have 
been for such years not less than one and one half times the total 
of its present fixed charges, or in the bonds, notes or other 
evidences of indebtedness of any corporation which have been, 
both as to principal and interest, assumed or guaranteed by any 


